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MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL TOWN MEETING

THURSDAY MARCH 9 2017 AT 7.00 PM – ALDEBURGH COMMUNITY CENTRE

1. Apologies for absence.

Apologies had been received from the District Councillors, Primary School, Aldeburgh Library Foundation and The League of Friends of Aldeburgh Hospital

2.
Minutes of the Annual Town meeting held on May 5 2016

The Minutes from the Annual Town meeting held on May 5 2016 were Approved.

3.
The Mayor’s Report

Cllr John Digby, welcoming the 40 people who attended the meeting, said Aldeburgh had enjoyed a very busy and successful year. He reported on a number of positive things for local people.
1. The Town Council’s share of council tax bills – the town precept – had been frozen for the fourth consecutive year.

2. Affordable homes for local people were moving a step closer with the planned redevelopment of the old Police Station site.

3. Resurfacing work on the Thorpe Road car park was nearing completion.

Cllr Digby welcomed the two grants awarded to Aldeburgh to improve sporting and cultural activities in the town – the planned drainage work at King’s Field, which had been orchestrated by Cllr Sally Jones, and the huge Heritage Lottery Fund grant to the Museum. Cllr Digby said that, working in partnership with Aldeburgh Town Council, the Museum trustees would be bringing the museum into the 21st Century.

He drew attention to the Town Council’s new website and encouraged everyone to use it. He told the meeting of a chance encounter with Her Majesty the Queen – when he managed to get a mention of Aldeburgh into the unscheduled conversation - much to the amusement of the official party
Accompanying the Mayor at the Town Meeting were the following Aldeburgh Town Councillors – Deputy Mayor Cllr Bond, Cllrs Palmer, Kiff, Fox, Fellowes, Osben and Walker.
     3.   Mayor’s Community Award
 Cllr Digby announced this year’s Mayor's Community Award was to be presented to Charles Walker in recognition of his 30-year service as a coastguard and lifeboat man. Mr Walker, who is now Operations Manager of the RNLI in Aldeburgh, is also the Town Council’s Sergeant at Mace and Town Crier. He is secretary to the Aldeburgh Branch of the Royal and Ancient Order of Buffaloes and chairman of the Aldeburgh Fishing Association.
Mr Walker thanked the meeting for the award. 

4. Reports 
County Councillor:
County Councillor Richard Smith welcomed the freezing of the precept and pointed out that all council budgets were under pressure. A huge proportion of the County Council budget was spent on looking after vulnerable young and elderly people. He said an extra £10m had been spent on repairing roads in the county, with possibly another £10m next year. Cllr Smith revealed that no-parking yellow lines would be in place on Church Farm Road by May or June. He said some residents didn’t want lines but they had been over-ruled. He was aware that the current plan did not satisfy everyone and that the Town Council were in favour of extending the no-parking zone. The speed limit on the road between Aldringham and Aldeburgh would be reduced from 60mph to 30mph in May or June, he said. Cllr Smith revealed that he was stepping down as the County Councillor for this area in the forthcoming elections. 

Police:
Pc Charles Lewis gave the meeting a lengthy briefing on policing operations in the area. He said a reorganisation was still underway which should produce more high-visibility policing in Aldeburgh. Two Police Community Support Officers were covering a large area, including the town, and would be dealing mainly with parking violations. Neighbourhood Support teams are in place to deal with more serious crime. He did point out that only crimes with a realistic prospect of prosecution would be investigated. Residents complained about parking issues on Choppings Hill and the speed of traffic approaching the town down Victoria Road. Pc Lewis said that parking was a vexed issue and only really became a serious issue if there was a high risk of harm to the public. Parking violations will be the responsibility of the police until 2019 when the local authority takes over. He did offer some hope of visible speed displays on roads where speeding was perceived to be a problem.
Fire:
Crew Commander Neil Godbold told the meeting 2016 had been an extremely busy year for the fire station which covers Aldeburgh, Snape and Thorpeness. Crews had been called out 69 times, with the first few weeks of the year particularly difficult. Fire fighters had been involved in the flood alert in January and then called out to the tragic death of a man under the cliffs at Thorpeness – an event, said Mr Godbold which saw an extraordinary human effort by all involved. He said he had never seen anything like the community response this incident had generated. He also revealed that Aldeburgh Fire Station had been earmarked for closure – a fact confirmed by Cllr Smith. However, a campaign to keep the station open had been successful and the building had recently undergone a major renovation. There would be an Open Day at the Fire Station in the Summer, but the date had not been fixed.
Aldeburgh Carnival:
Carnival Committee Chairman Judy Gowen read her report (see Appendix) which called for more volunteers to help out on the big day – stewards, traffic management, marshalling, evening collectors. If anyone can spare just three hours on Carnival Day, she said, please volunteer.  She also promised a bigger than usual firework display this year. Bad weather in 2016 had resulted in the fireworks being curtailed – so these will be added to this year’s extravaganza. It will be awesome, she said.
Aldeburgh Museum:
Chairman of the Museum Trustees, Tony Bone, told the meeting of the Heritage Lottery Fund grant which would revolutionise the Museum and the Moot Hall. The initial grant of nearly £80,000 would enable the trustees to appoint a project manager to help draw up plans for the Museum, which would feature digital displays. If the first phase of the scheme was successful a further grant of £800,00 would be made. .He said that, working with Aldeburgh Town Council, the plan was to make a building from Tudor times fit for purpose in the 21st century.

Speaking on behalf of The Aldeburgh Society, Mr Bone, touched on the difference of opinion that exists between the Society and Aldeburgh Town Council on the subject of a Neighbourhood Plan. The Society was in favour of a Plan while the Town Council had differing views.

He also spoke warmly about Aldeburgh Community Hospital, where he is Chairman of the League of Friends, saying the matron had done an excellent job in recruiting nurses who had left the profession but were now returning on a flexible working system. He highlighted the need to eventually replace the hospital’s  X-ray machine which was more than 20 years old.
            Reports were submitted on behalf of the following organisations.

· Aldeburgh Business Association (see Appendix)
· Aldeburgh United Charities (see Appendix)
· Aldeburgh Carnival Committee (see Appendix)
· District Councillor T.J.Haworth-Culf (see Appendix)
· Aldeburgh Primary School (see Appendix)
There being no further business, Cllr Digby closed the meeting and invited those present to stay for refreshments, providing an opportunity to informally discuss any issues raised during the evening.


The meeting ended at 8.30pm.
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